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Councilor Cuellar Sutton agreed with the Planning Commission and would like to see a dedicated staff 
member who can perform public outreach across all social media platforms not just Facebook. She 
offered helping out with communications in any way she can and noted it could probably be a part time 
position. The individual needs to be very social media savvy. Mayor Palmer said in order to have the 
public engagement he feels needs to exist it likely needs to be a full-time job.  He feels staff has done a 
good job, but is primarily focused on only one platform and does not feel the website is the most user-
friendly. Councilor Neideigh suggested talking to universities about an internship. Mayor Palmer said this 
is necessary and the City cannot afford to get behind in this area. Councilor Freilinger suggested this 
could be a full time position that does communications half the time and then fills in the current gaps in 
staffing levels such as within the Community Development Department. Mayor Palmer questioned the 
duel-function of such an employee. Councilor Miller said he does not feel the position would need to be 
full-time, but sees it as a way to bolster a department’s staff levels. Councilor Sears said this seems like 
something the new City Manager could assess and then report back to City Council with a 
recommendation. He suggested adding language to the objective that indicates the City would explore 
adding an additional staff person for greater social media outreach and public relations. 
 
Goal 3: Maintain and improve infrastructure and facilities for current and future citizens in an 
efficient, sustainable, and resilient manner.   
 
Objective 3.1 
The City Council will award a contract for the development of the bid documents and authorize the 
development of a financing plan based on the updated cost estimate given at the March 1, 2021 meeting. 
Councilor Freilinger said the objective should be modified to show Council’s desire to have both the 
Police Station and the City Hall built within the next year.  
 
Objective 3.2 
Mayor Palmer said the Transportation Plan has been finalized. The City needs to begin the 
implementation.  
 
Objective 3.3 
Leave as is, but Councilor Freilinger noted he would like to see greater collaboration between the City 
Council and the Affordable Housing Task Force. It was decided to add this to a later goal.   
 
Objective 3.4 
City Manager Pro Tem Willoughby explained the City Council discussed five possible pedestrian projects 
that would increase the safety around the high school and middle school. It was staff’s understanding 
after the meeting City Council would like to prioritize a pedestrian path on Western Avenue and make 
safety improvements on the west end of the new crossing at First Street and Jefferson. Included in the 
packet are suggestions for possible projects with timelines and cost estimates. He asked for City 
Council’s feedback on the suggested projects, as well as what they would like to see accomplished this 
year and what should be budgeted for the next fiscal year.  
 
Mayor Palmer said the City should move as quickly as possible on some piece of this project. Councilor 
Smith who submitted comments prior to the meeting (see attachment 2) noted this objective is urgent. 
Mayor Palmer noted a letter from Sustainable Silverton asking the City Council for the support in 
procuring a small swath of land in order to complete a trail project in Coolidge-McClaine Park. City 
Council was agreeable to adding this into objective 3.4 and Community Development Director Jason 
Gottgetreu said the trail project is listed in the Parks Master Plan and acquiring land is always a good first 
step. Councilor Freilinger said he would like to see the suggested pedestrian improvements completed 
this summer. 
 
In summary, City Manager Pro Tem Willoughby said City Council would like to begin some part of the 
project this fiscal year in order for construction to begin this summer with the priority being Western 
Avenue and completing the Jefferson Street crossing. He said staff will proceed with the projects outlined 
in the packet and bring back something more formal for City Council approval, including the jurisdictional 
transfer of Western Avenue.    
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Objective 3.5 
Councilor Miller said once the City Hall is moved to the Eugene Field site it would be great to continue the 
walking path of Old Mill Park behind the current City Hall. Mayor Palmer said Councilor Smith sees this as 
a low priority and he does as well, but noted if City Hall were to sell the property it would be nice to 
ensure connectivity to the current path at Old Mill Park.  
 
Objective 3.6 
City Manager Pro Tem Willoughby noted this project will be completed this summer.  
 
Objective 3.7 
City Manager Pro Tem Willoughby noted this project will be budgeted for next fiscal year. 
 
Objective 3.8 
Public Works Director Petra Schuetz said the direction she was given was to put all parks projects on hold 
until the City knows more about the possible formation of a Parks and Recreation District. Staff will make 
a notation of this under all the parks and recreation projects.  
 
Objective 3.9 
City Manager Pro Tem Willoughby noted this project was discussed under the Urban Renewal Agency 
(URA) goals. It will be partially funded through the URA and with whatever funds remain after the safety 
improvements are costed out from objective 3.4, because this is a high priority along with safe routes 
schools.  
 
Objective 3.10   
Councilor Sears explained why this objective was developed and noted it is a long term goal. Public 
Works Director Schuetz said there is funding in this budget for a Stormwater Master Plan which will help 
further this goal.   
 
Objective 3.11 
Staff did not receive the parks grant to help with the development of Pettit Property. This project will 
remain on hold pending the outcome of the Parks and Recreation District.  
 
Objective 3.12 
This will remain on the list as a long term project.  
 
Objective 3.13 
Mayor Palmer noted Councilor Smith indicated this is an urgent priority. He said this relates to the City’s 
work on the Housing Needs Analysis and does not have budget implications, but the work needs to 
continue. Staff will schedule this topic for a future City Council meeting after the Planning Commission 
has completed their review of the development code changes.   
 
Objective 3.14 
Public Works Director Schuetz said the City received a grant to do a feasibility study and City Council will 
be asked to approve the contract to do this work. 
 
Objective 3.15   
Public Works Director Schuetz said an application has been made and the City will find out if they are 
awarded the grant in March or April. 
 
Goal 4: Implement policies and programs to maintain safety and quality of life 
 
Objective 4.1 
City Council added a statement to this objective regarding the need for greater collaboration between City 
Council and the Affordable Housing Task Force. Mayor Palmer noted this process is ongoing.  
 



February 10, 2021 City of Silverton City Council Special Meeting Minutes  Page 4 of 5 
 

Objective 4.2 
Keep as is, but nothing needs to be budgeted at this time.  
 
Objective 4.3 
This objective could be revisited by the Environmental Management Committee (EMC), because there 
are a number of new members. Mayor Palmer asked staff to send City Council the survey results and 
what was presented to the EMC.   
 
Objective 4.4 
Keep as is, but nothing needs to be budgeted at this time.  
 
Objective 4.5 
Keep as is, but nothing needs to be budgeted at this time.  
 
Objective 4.6 
There has been some work on beautifying the current gateways, but this objective is not urgent at this 
time.   
 
Objective 4.7 
This objective is on hold until the question of the formation of a Parks and Recreation District is 
answered.   
 
Objective 4.8 
Keep as is, but nothing needs to be budgeted at this time and it is not urgent. 
 
Objective 4.9 
Staff is drafting a RFP, but there is nothing urgent to be done in the next couple months.  
 
Objective 4.10 
The City did not receive a grant that was applied for to begin the Bike Master Plan. Councilor Sears said 
this is important enough that it should not be dependent on a grant. This project is needed to help 
coordinate the bike path connectivity throughout the City. Councilor Miller said this should be a priority 
and a component of the Transportation Master Plan (TSP). The City should continue to reapply for the 
grant, but it should also be budgeted in case the grant is not received again. Mr. Willoughby said the City 
will begin budgeting for the Master Plan in FY 2021-2022. Councilor Sears feels the top five projects 
highlighted in the TSP are a little disjointed and the Bike Master Plan will ensure congruity.   
 
New Objective 
Council discussed the need to extend the South Water Street Project from Johna Lane (where the ODOT 
project will end) to Pioneer Drive. Council decided to add this to objective 3.7. 
 
Objective 4.11 
Councilor Freilinger said this new objective would not be something City Manager Pro Tem Willoughby 
needs to worry about during his tenure, but it is something that will need to be budgeted for the upcoming 
fiscal year. He would like the City to consider hiring a consultant to perform a community engagement 
process as it relates to policing policies and procedures, police budgeting, and the potential formation of a 
long-term community policing committee. Councilor Sears suggested the City Council discuss this in a 
work session prior to adding it to the goals, in order to receive feedback from the Chief of Police. Mayor 
Palmer agreed and it would give City Council a better idea on where this is coming from and where it is 
headed. City Council asked staff to schedule this for the March 15, 2021 work session. Councilor 
Freilinger felt this might be a little soon, because he was hoping to get community feedback on this topic 
and work sessions typically do not allow for community input. Mayor Palmer said City Council can allow 
for input at a work session and/or the City could schedule a special meeting with a public hearing. City 
Manager Pro Tem Willoughby noted it would be good if City Council were able to provide direction at that 
meeting in order for staff to include this in the budget if needed. Councilor Cuellar Sutton felt March 15, 
2021 might be a little soon for the public to provide input. Councilor Freilinger asked staff and City Council 
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to use their communication tools to help get the word out about the meeting. Councilor Sears said if 
multiple communications will be going out, then everyone has to be on the same page and it needs to be 
clear to the public what they are being invited to do. City Manager Pro Tem said it might be good to not 
schedule a public hearing in March, but to use a work session for City Council to further define the 
objective and staff could bring cost estimates for a consultant to the meeting. There were no objections to 
this approach.  
 
Objective 4.12 
Councilor Miller said the City’s Emergency Operations Plan says it should be reviewed and approved by 
City Council every five years. The five years has come due and he would like City Council to review it. 
City Manager Pro Tem Willoughby said this can be accomplished in the next couple months.   
 
Goal 5: Provide efficient and fiscally sound municipal services 
 
Objective 5.1 and Objective 5.2 
Public Works Director Schuetz noted these two objectives are interconnected. Staff is developing a 
funding strategy for these projects and they will have a budget component next fiscal year.  
 
III. COUNCIL COMMUNICATIONS 
 
Councilor Sears has noticed a number of RVs illegally parked on the street. He asked if there was 
something else the City could do instead of them parking in neighborhoods. Mayor Palmer said the 
previous City Manager took a soft approach to this issue and extended the period of time one could be in 
the same place, in order to provide shelter to people who are unhoused. He said this plays into the long 
term objective to further develop and implement strategies for supporting homeless outreach in the 
community. City Council will need to help Sheltering Silverton tackle this issue, but it is also a weird year, 
because there is not a warming shelter. Councilor Sears said there needs to be a balance, because 
people living in some of these neighborhoods probably do not want to see a RV parked in front of their 
house for an extended period of time and there should be a discussion on what more the City can do.   
 

IV. ADJOURNMENT 
 
Councilor Sears made a motion to adjourn and Mayor Palmer adjourned the meeting at 8:50 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
 
/s/Angela Speier, Assistant to the City Manager/City Clerk 
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Plant upgrade and 2 MG West-side Reservoir). Creek Raw Water Line in 2018.  Project 
kick-off complete.  Easement 
evaluation complete. 

• PW - Staff identified a package water 
treatment plant in 2017 that could be 
utilized within the existing site of city-
owned property; saving the City 
significant funds.  RFP for engineering 
services issued in September 2020. 

• PW - Staff discussed grant application 
with City Council in July 2020 and will 
apply for grant funds for an ASR 
feasibility study by October 15, 2020.   

5.2 Develop funding plan and timeline for replacement of water treatment 
plant #1. 

FY 2021-2022 
2020-2021 

• PW - RFP for Engineering closes 
October 5, 2020. 



From: Dana Smith
To: Kyle Palmer
Cc: Bob Willoughby; Angela Speier
Subject: Fw: February 10, 2021 URA and City Council Special Meetings
Date: Wednesday, February 10, 2021 4:15:28 PM
Attachments: 2-10-2021 URA Special Meeting - Goal Setting.pdf

2-10-2021 City Council Special Meeting Packet.pdf

I'm still in Cottage Grove and want to share input on goals as it looks like I won't make it back.
​
Need to declare that I am considering a business deal that could create a potential conflict of
interest and I will share more if, and when, that happens.

1.1 Keep on the list but not a priority.
2.1 Great job. Would like to see more videos.
2.2 no opinion
3.1 Continue with CDs and bidding/construction ASAP.
3.2 drop
3.3 High priority
3.4 Urgent!
3.5 Low priority
3.6 Finish this year including intersection
3.7 Urgent!
3.8 low priority
3.9 Urgent!
3.10 no opinion
3.11 low priority
3.10 High priority
3.13 Urgent!
3.14 High priority
3.15 High priority
4.1 Urgent!
4.2 Urgent!
4.3 drop?
4.4 Status? Continue effort, lost several large trees this year (Main, Coolidge)
4.5 continue effort
4.6 would be nice to commemorate reopening of McClaine with gateway
4.7 continue holding
4.8 encouraging smaller housing & higher density would be a good start
4.9 low priority but goes with 4.8
4.10 low priority
5.1 High priority
5.2 Urgent!

Attachment 2

mailto:DSmith@Silverton.or.us
mailto:KPalmer@Silverton.or.us
mailto:BWilloughby@Silverton.or.us
mailto:ASpeier@Silverton.or.us



 Thank you,
 Dana
 Dana Smith
 Silverton City Council

From: Angela Speier
Sent: Thursday, February 4, 2021 5:07 PM
To: All City Council
Cc: Bob Willoughby; Jason Gottgetreu; Petra Schuetz; Kathleen Zaragoza; Elizabeth Gray; Jim
Anglemier
Subject: February 10, 2021 URA and City Council Special Meetings

 
Good afternoon,
 
Attached are the packets for the Urban Renewal Agency and the City Council Special Meetings
scheduled for Wednesday, February 10, 2021 beginning at 6:00 p.m.
 
The meeting will be held via Zoom, you will be receiving a separate email with the panelist meeting
information.

 
Let me know if you have any questions.
 
Sincerely,
 
Angela

 
Angela Speier
Assistant to the City Manager/City Clerk
503-874-2216
306 S. Water Street | Silverton, OR 97381
www.silverton.or.us

 

 

file:////c/www.silverton.or.us

